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TOWN OF SARDINIA
PLANNING BOARD MEETING MINUTES
March 15th, 2017

The Planning Board of the Town of Sardinia was brought to order on Wednesday March 15th 2017, at 7:00 PM by Nancy Spink, with a quorum of the board assembled.
Members Present:                                                                   Absent:			
Nancy S	pink						Darren Farthing			
Keith Reynolds						
Bob Church 							
Dan Szustakowski    
Christine Eisensmith
Bob Hill
Guests: 
None

Minutes:
Nancy Spink asked the board if they had reviewed the meeting minutes of February 15st 2017 submitted by Jamie Emmick.  Bob Church stated that he did not receive the minutes. He gave his correct email on the sign in sheet as did Bob Hill and Dan Szustakowski.  Nancy Spink will ensure that  Jamie Emmick  has the correct emails.
Bob Church made a motion to accept the minutes.
Several members seconded the motion.
The motion passed by a vote of 6 ayes to 0 noes.

Correspondence:
Nancy Spink gave the registration forms to all members in attendance for the Houghton spring training. Four members filled out the forms and returned to Nancy Spink. Balance will be done ASAP.
Old Business:
Nancy Spink gave information packets to all attended members. Nancy Spink then opened a discussion on the to be done zoning for wind energy systems. All members will read the provided information and then at the April meeting all members will be informed and can start the process of establishing zoning ordinances. Nancy Spink will have a quest speaker from Niagara Wind and Solar at the April Planning Board Meeting to answer our members questions.
Bob Church asked if the Town should even allow wind energy systems. All members expressed that the Planning Board should establish these ordinances and then allow the Town Board to approve or deny wind energy systems. Bob Church also stated that the Town of Yorkshire had just placed a moratorium on wind turbines.  Members expressed that again this Planning Board should establish ordinances and allow the Town Board to decide on wind energy systems.
Bob Hill requested that Nancy Spink arrange to have the Town Attorney at the May meeting to answer any issues on the to be written wind energy system zoning ordinances prior to the Planning Board submitting said ordinances to the Town Board.
New Business:
None

No Further business was discussed

Bob Church made a motion to adjourn the meeting.
Bob Hill seconded the motion.
The motion passed by a vote of 6 ayes to 0 noes.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm.

Next scheduled meeting is April 19th, 2017. 

Minutes submitted by Jamie Emmick
